PARENT NEWSLETTER

Have you ever received a grade in a class
you felt you didn’t deserve? Did you ever
struggle in a class without knowing exactly
what to do to right the ship? Did you ever
have a teacher that you knew was a particu-
larly easy or difficult grader? Did you ever
get a low grade on a test or project and then
know there was no way to bring your grade
up to where you wanted it?
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Standards-based grading (SBG) attempts to address some of
these mysteries and inefficiencies. At its core, SBG is about
making learning goals and student progress clear so that stu-
dents know exactly where and how they need to improve. For
example, if a 2nd grade student receives a C+ in reading, what
do we know? We know that the student and his parents will
probably not be satisfied with their current score. But we don’t
know where exactly the student is lacking. Is he struggling to
read grade-level material fluently? Can he read fluently, but
struggles to identify the moral of fables and folktales? Or does
he struggle when it comes to reading informational text? SBG
done well would take the guesswork out, which means teachers,
students, and parents know where to focus. It is designed to
give the best possible feedback. Consequently, students know
where they stand and tend to buy into their coursework because
they feel they have more control and ownership over their edu-
cation.

Our teachers put a lot of time and effort into separating our
assessments by standard. Often they even design assessments
themselves in order to get the truest picture of how well a stu-
dent has mastered a given standard. We continue to improve
our practices in SBG through a committee that meets once a
month. This committee has been reading the research on SBG,
exploring tools that can help us implement it better, and even
redesigning assessments. Currently, the committee’s main goal
is to design a report card that clearly communicates learning
targets to parents and students with simple “I can...” state-
ments. For example, “I can tell and write time to the nearest
five minutes.” We will work to work on this next school year
and determine which online grading program best meets our
needs. While we make this transition, we will use GradeLink
for one more year. Because we are in the process of changing
assessments and how we grade things we will be using a more
simplified version of the GradeLink report card. If you like the
specificity of the current report card, don’t worry! Your child’s
teacher will still have lots of standard-specific information
about your student’s strengths and areas for growth.

- Daniel Coonan, Curriculum Coach

Whatever it takes our kids are worth it!
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Bovi k020a-Hubyob nonyuanu oyeHky 6 Kiacce, KOmopyr no eaulemy
MHeHUIo, bl He 3acayscunu? boliu au y eac mpyoHocmu ¢ mem, 4mo vl
He 3HAU, YMO NPeOnpuHAmbs, Ymobsl yayuuums pesyivmamul? Y éac
K020a-HUOYOb ObLIL Yuumenb, KOMOPblil CIUUKOM Je2KO Ul ¢ MPYOOM
sac oyenusan? Ilonyuanu au 6vl K020a-HUbYOb HUZKVIO OYEHKY 34 mecm
WU KAKOU-MO NPOEeKm u, npu SMoM, He Obli0 HUKAKOU BO3MOHCHOCU
nosvicums eé?

Cucmema oyenusanus ycnesaemocmu Cyoenmos Ha 0CHOGe
CMAan0apmos nulmaemcs peuums HeKkomopble U3 SMux 60nPocos8 U
noguicums dpghexmusHocms goicmagienus oyeHok. B cywnocmu,
OYeHUBaHUE YCNesaeMOCmU CNYOEHMO8 Ha OCHO8E CIAHOAPMO8
cocmoum 6 mom, 4moobl 4emKko 0603HAUUMb Yeau 06yUeHUs u
yenesaemocms CHyO0eHmos, a makice Ynmoovl YueHUKU MmoyHo 3HAU, 6
Kakux 061acmsax sHanus onu omemaiom. Hanpumep, ecau yuenux 2-20
knacca nonyuaem C' no umenuio, umo Ml Modicem npednpunams? Mol
npeonoaazaem, Ymo Y4eHuK u e2o pooument He OyOym y006/1emeopeHsl
omum pezynvmamom. Ho mvl ne snaem mouno, 6 4ém emy Haoo
ycogepuiencmeosamucs. Modicem Ovimb y He20 mpyOHOCMU ¢ YmeHueMu
U OH CUTLHO omcmaem om ypogHs ceoe2o kiacca? A moscem Gvims OH
ObICMPO YumMaem, HO He MOdCem Onpedeunmsd CMbICI/MOPAlL OAceH U
ckasok? HMnu orce emy Heneeko daemcs umeHue UHGOpMayuoHHO20
mekcma? Cucmema OyeHU8aHUs YCnesaemMocmu CmyoOeHmos Ha 0CHOBe
CMAanOapmos NOMONCem YHeHUKam u poOUmensim y3sHamy, Ha 4mo
KOHKpemHo cnedyem oopamums snumanue. Ona npeonasnavena ois
obecneuenus naubonee mounvlx pesyibmamos. brazodaps smoii
cucmeme, cmyoenmol y3HaAlom C60U CULbHbIE U CIA0ble CMOPOHbL U
noyuaom 6oabie 803MONCHOCMEN KOHMPOIUPOBANb NPOYECC
o0OyueHusL.

Hawu yuumens 6k1aobléarm MHO20 6peMEHU U YCUTUIL HA pA3PAOOMKY
CUcmeMmbl OYEHUBAHUS YCNeBAEMOCIU CMYOEHMO8 HAd OCHOBE
cmandapmos. Yacmo onu dasice camu paspadbamulsaion c6ou Memoosl
OyeHusanus, Ymoosl IUUHO YOeOUMbCs 68 MOM, YMO CYOeHM YCEOU
HyotcHble cmandapmul. Mul npoOondcaem cosepuencmsosams
NPaKmMuKy oYeHUusanus yCneeaemMocmu Cmyo0eHmos u co30anu 0Jis IMozo
CReyuanbHblll KOMUmem, KOmopbwlil 6Cmpevaemcs pas 6 mecay. Ima
2pynna nedazo208 nposend CReyuaibHoe UCCIe008aHue Memooos,
KOMOopble NOMO2YM YCOBEPUIEHCMEO8ANb OAHHYIO CUCIEMY
oyeHusanus. B Hacmosuee 8pems OCHOBHOU Yerblo SMoll epynnbl
Asnsemcs paspabomxa mabeis ycneeaemocmu, Komopbwlii oyoem
onogewjams  pooumenet i yHawuxcs o yeuax u pesyibmamax 00yuenus
¢ nomowywio npocmulx 3asaenenuti “A moey...”. Hanpumep, “s moey
cKazambv u 3anucams 8pems ¢ moyHoCcmyvio 00 namu munym”. Mol 6yoem
pabomambv HAO dIMUM U 8 credylowem y4yebHoM 200y U onpeoenm,
KaKas npo2pamma OHIAtH-ammecmayuu 6y0em iyyuie 6ce2o 0meeuams
Hawum nompebHocmsam. Bo epems nepexo0a Ha HOBYIO Cucmemy, Mol
byoem npoodondcams ucnonvzosams GradeLink npoepammy (ewje ooun
200). TToCKOIbKY Mbl HAXOOUMCS 8 NPOYECcce USMEHEHUs. CUCTNEMbL
OYeHUBAHUS YCNeBaeMOCU, Mbl HAYHEM UCNOIb308AMb Oolee
ynpowennyio gepcuto mabens ycnesaemocmu na GradeLink. Ecnu eéam
Hpasumcs demanvHas ungopmayus 6 mabene yCnesaemocnu, KOmopblii
ucnoav3yemes celivac, ne goanytimecs! Yuumens eauezo pebenxa
OyOem no-npesicHemy umems HOOPOOHYI0 AKAOEMUYECKVIO UHPOPMAYUIO
O CUTILHBIX U CLAOBIX CIMOPOHAX 8AULE20 YHEHUKA.
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Hello Community Outreach

Academy families and community.
My name is Scott Jonard, Principal
of COA Middle School. Tama fa-
ther to 3 young children and I am
married to a stunningly beautiful
school counselor. Education is not
only my job but it is in my blood.
My family has been involved in
education for over 5 generations and I hope that mine and
my wife's passion for education and educational leader-
ship seep into my own children in the future.

I have been working in education for over 10 years. In that
role I have had the extraordinary privilege of working
with students of all backgrounds and ability lev-

els. Throughout that time I have worked in many differ-
ent jobs in education; Paraeducator, Teacher, Technology
Coordinator, and now Principal. I also teach college
courses on Educational Technology for new and hopeful
teachers through the Sacramento County Office of Educa-
tion School of Education and have spoken at many differ-
ent conferences on topics around Education.

In my role as the Principal of COA Middle it is my goal to
support and create an environment of high academic ex-
pectations that focuses on fostering a passion and love for
learning in each of our students. It is my great desire that
each of our students entering our school immediately feel
excited to come to school, that our teachers feel complete-
ly supported and enjoy each day, and that our community
knows how incredibly important they are to our success.

COA Middle has an incredible commitment to ensuring
that your students have the best possible educational expe-
rience. In our commitment to teaching students independ-
ence and 21st Century skills, each student is issued a state
of the art Chromebook that they can use at home and
school. Classes like Integrated Math and Honors English
challenge students to raise to High School level rigor. We
also have wonderful and engaging classes like: Leader-
ship, Engineering, Coding, Art, Journalism, and more; to
engage our students with life long skills that they can use
forever.

It is a great honor and privilege for me to serve the stu-
dents, parents, staff, and community of Community Out-
reach Academy Middle School. I am looking forward to
meet our next cohort of 7th graders in the upcoming
2019-2020 school year.

Thank you!

Scott Jonard,
COA Middle School Principal

www.coamiddle.org

IMPUBETCTBYIO BAC, YBAXKAEMBIE POAWUTEJIN.

Memns 30ByT CkoTT JI>KOHapH - mupekTop cpenHeit mxomasr COA.
S ABISIIOCH OTLOM 3 MaJIeHbKHX JETEH, U JKEHAT Ha MOTPSCAOLLIE
KpacuBOH JKEHIIMHE, KOTopas paboTaeT MIKOJIbHBIM
KOHCYJIBTAaHTOM B OJIHOM U3 OKPYT'OB HAIIEro ropoa.
Obpa3zoBanue I MEHSI - 3TO HE MPOCTO paboTa, OHO C
POKIEHMSI TEUET B MOEH KPOBU. MHOIME WIEHbl MOEH CEMbU
paboTarot B chepe oOpa3oBaHus yxe Oosee 5 TOKOJICHUH, U s
HAJICIOCh, YTO HAIlla C )KEHOH JII000Bb K 00yUCHHIO JeTeH,
CTpEeMJIEHHE BHECTH CBOI BKJIAJl B IIPOILIECC 00pa30BaHMs,
TriepeiacTcsl M HalmM JeTsM. B cdepe odpazoBanus st paboTaro
Ha niporsbkeHun 10 ster. 3a 3To Bpemst MHE IPHUILIOCH paboTaTh
C YICHUKaMHU Pa3HbIX YPOBHEH U CIIOCOOHOCTEH, IPUIIITIOCH
3aHUMAaTh PA3IUIHBIC TIO3UINH - 51 padOTall TOMOITHUKOM
YUHTEIs, YYUTeIeM, KOOPJMHATOPOM 1o padore ¢
TEXHOJIOTHSIMH, ¥ BOT TEMEPh s - AUPEKTOP IIKOIbL. B
HACTOSAIIEE BPEMs 5 TAK)KE IPEIOAAI0 B KOJUIEIKE KypCHI 110
HCTIONIb30BAHHIO TEXHOJIOTHH B ITpo1iecce 00ydeHus. Monmu
CTYACHTaMH SBJIIOTCA OyAyIHe YUUTENs, a TaKXkKe Te, KTO
PELIIII TOBBICUTH CBOW NMPO(EeCCHOHATIBHBINA YPOBEHb. S 4acTo
BBICTYIAIO HAa PA3IMYHBIX KOHPEPEHIUAX, TEMOH KOTOPBIX
sIBIsIeTCS 00pa3oBaHue B Hamieil ctpane. CBoeil OCHOBHOM
LIeNIBI0, KaK AUPEKTOPa CPEAHEHN IIKOJIBL, 1 CYUTAI0 CO3/IaHHUE U
TIOJIIEPKKY TaKOH aTMoc(epsl B IIKOJIE, KOTOpast
crocoOcTBOBaa OBl aKaZEMHUUECKOMY POCTY HAIIMX YIEHHUKOB,
3aWHTEPECOBbIBANIA Obl MX OBITH BOBJICUYCHHBIMH B COOCTBEHHBIN
00pa3oBaTebHbIH mporece. 51 04eHb X0y, YTOOBI KaXKIblil U3
HaIINX YYCHUKOB, IEPECTyMast MOPOT HAIIEH IIKOJIbI, Cpa3y
MIOYYBCTBOBAJ PaJOCTh OT TOT'O, YTO TPHIIET B IIKOITY, YTOOBI
HAIIIM YYUTEI 9yBCTBOBAIN MOJHYIO TOAJICPKKY CO CTOPOHBI
aJIMUHUCTPALNU U KaXIbIH JCHb MOTYyYaIH YIOBOJIGCTBHUE OT
paboThl M YTOOBI Halle OOIIECTBO 3HAIO, KAKOE OTPOMHOE
3HAYEHHE OHO MMEET JUUIs HAIleTo ycrexa. Y YuTels u
pabOTHUKY HAIIeH IIKOJIBI YCEPIHO padOTAIOT HAJl TEM, YTOOBI
NpPEAOCTaBUTh HAIIMM yYeHHKaM 00pa3oBaHHE Ha CaMOM
BBICOKOM ypOBHE. MBI CTpEMHUMCSI BOCITUTATh HAIINX YYCHUKOB
OBITh JOCTOHHBIMU TpaxkiaHamu 21-ro cronerus. Briepsrie B
9TOM TOJy KaXKAbIM yUEHHUK HAIIEeH IIKOJIBI MOy
coBpeMmeHHbII Chromebook, KOTOpEII OH MOKET HCHOIb30BaTh
noMa u B mkose. Takue npeametsl, kak Integrated Math u Hon-
ors English, koTopsie npenoatorcest B Halei 1KoJie, 03BOJISIIOT
HAIIUM YY9EHHUKaM IOJIy4UTh 60jiee BRICOKHH YPOBEHb
o0pazoBaHMs. Y HAC TAaKXKe €CTh 3aMeydaTeIbHbIC 1 HHTEPECHBIE
3aHSATHS, TAKHE KaK: pa3BUTHE JUAEPCKUX KAUECTB,
MOJIeTMPOBaHME, KOJUPOBAHNE, H300pa3UTEIHLHOE HCKYCCTBO,
KYPHAJIHCTHUKA ¥ MHOTHE APYTHE 3aHATHUS, KOTOPBIE IAf0T
BO3MOXKHOCTH HAIIIMM YYEHHKaM TIOJIyYHUTh )KU3HEHHbBIC HABBIKH,
KOTOPBIE OHU MOTYT UCIIOJIb30BaTh Ha MPOTSKEHUU CBOEH
KU3HH. S OYeHBb pajl, YTO MHE IPETOCTABUIACH BO3MOXHOCTD
paboTaTh cpeu TaKUX 3aMeYaTeIbHBIX JIFOJeH, KOTOPBIMU
SIBIIIFOTCS BCE COTPYAHUKHU cpeanelt mkonsl COA, s paj, 4To
MOTY TOCITYKUTb AETSIM, POJUTENSIM U BCel O0JIBbIION 00IInHE
cpemueit mkosl COA. S ¢ HeTepIeHneM X1y BCTPEeUH ¢
HamuMu Oy yIuMu ceMukiaccHnkamu. Criacu6o!

Whatever it takes our kids are worth it!
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2019 COA 3"" ANNUAL MAKER NIGHT

April 4" (Thursday), 6 p.m. / Rafierty A

MAKER NIGHT is a time for students and families to be creative in building things to solve
problems — just like real scientists and engineers do! There are no directions. There are no
wrong answers. Students and parents will work together to build things at different stations.

COME HAVE FUN BUILDING WITH US!

FREEPIZZA?
FANSSe.,

FREE PIZZA will be provided!

5637 Skvarla Ave., McClellan, CA 95652 (916) 286-1950 www.outreachacademy.org

Whatever it takes our kids are worth it!



2019-2020 STUDENT ENROLLMENT INFORMATION
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January 14 thru January 18, 2019
< Siblings & Employees’ Children KG Enrollment
& Re-enrollment for current KG thru 8% grades

February 4 thru February 15, 2019
<@ Public KG Enrollment

(Based on classes’ availability)

March 21, 2019, 6:00 p.m.

< Lottery for KG
(If needed)

April 23 - April 25, 2019
& Open Public Enrollment for 1st thru 8" grades

(Based on classes’ availability)

May 2, 6:30 p.m., 2019

& Lottery for 1t thru 8t grades
(If needed)

5640 Dudley Blvd., McClellan, CA 95652 (916) 286-1950 www.outreachacademy.org Accredited by WASC

FOR MORE INFO - (916) 286-1910




